
MINISTRY HIGHLIGHT 
 

ALDANCARE 
Are you or someone you know in need of financial assistance or food? 
 
Aldancare was established to provide temporary financial help for basic needs.  We 
encourage you to call the church office at 610-259-8010 and leave a message on 
voice mail – the relief line.  ALL INFORMATION IS CONFIDENTIAL.  Leave your name, 
address & phone number and we will mail you an application.  When the application 
is reviewed, someone will call you promptly.  There is no application needed for 
food.  Call the church office to schedule a time to come by the food bank.   
 
As brothers and sisters in Christ, it is our privilege to serve you.  We look forward to 
lending a helping hand.  Any questions please email Carolyn Heron at 
clee.heron@gmail.com or call at 610.803.2557.  
  

SCRIPTURE MEMORIZATION: NOVEMBER 
Psalm 46:1 - “God is our refuge and strength, a very present help in trouble.”  
 
THANKSGIVING EVE SERVICE | WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 24 | 7:00 PM 
In addition to singing and reading God's Word together, there will be an opportunity to 
share something about God that you're personally thankful for. Children of all ages will 
remain with their families for this service.  
  
CHRISTMAS MISSIONARY GIFTS 
Each year our Missionary Committee sends Christmas gifts to each member of our 
missionary family around the world. If you are interested in contributing, please designate 
your gift using one of the pew envelopes or electronically by selecting Missionary Christmas 
Fund.  
 
NEW ONLINE GIVING: CHURCH CENTER INFORMATION 
You can use the Church Center App or give via the website auc.churchcenter.com/giving.  
Log in with your phone number or e-mail and select the give option.  It can be recurring or 
one time.  For more information on Church Center, visit www.auc.org/church-center.    If you 
have previously been giving online through the old system, please take some time to 
transition to the new system.  Starting in January Church Center will be our new online 
giving platform.  Any questions, please contact the church office. 
 
THE CHURCH OFFICE will be closed Thursday, November 25th and Friday, November 
26th for the Thanksgiving holiday. 
 
2022  OFFERING ENVELOPES are on a table in the Gym hallw ay. Please be sure to pick 
yours up today.  You can also pick them up at the church office during the week.  If you have 
not used envelopes in the past but would like to, please contact the church office. 
 
 

AUC CONNECT 
THE WEEK OF NOVEMBER 21, 2021          

MISSIONARY OF THE WEEK 
 

AL AND BARBARA SHANNON 
Thanks to all of you who have been praying for us and helping to support us for these past 
59 years since Aldan sent us to work with Wycliffe Bible Translators in Peru. Even though 
retired, Barb and I continue to promote the use of the translated Scriptures among the 
Quechua-speaking people of Ayacucho, Peru.  
 
Some of our disciples produce radio programs in Quechua to reach their people for Christ 
and train others to do the same. The most impressive thing is hearing the Bible promoters' 
testimonies and how God is working, saving, and healing many needy people. It is 
something like out of the book of Acts. When the people see Jesus speaking to them in 
Quechua, they talk back to him, ask him to do or say something. They will do what he says, 
especially at the end of the video with the invitation, when Jesus tells them that he loves 
them and wants to come into their lives and forgive them their sins. Others are trained and 
equipped with DVD video players to show the videos of Luke and Genesis and are 
evangelizing and teaching the Scriptures and training others to do so.  They have also put 
the whole New Testament on small audio players and promoted the Word.  We try to look 
for funding for all their work, equipment and we also translate their reports.  Would you 
please pray for our health and strength as we continue this work? Send words of 
encouragement to: Al-barb_shannon@wycliffe.org 

 

To learn more about the 50+ missionaries we support, check out our  Missionary Wall 
located in the hallway between the Sanctuary and the Gym.  

GENERAL ANNOUNCEMENTS 
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AFTER SCHOOL PROGRAM | VOLUNTEERS/SNACKS NEEDED 
Our church is blessed that so many parents entrust their children to us. We have 17 children 
and hope to have 20. We need help during the homework time, which starts at 5:00 pm until 
parents arrive at 5:45 pm.  The children and parents are so grateful that the homework is 
done or we discover there is an area that needs further attention. If you can volunteer for one, 
two or three hours a month, you will be blessed. Also, we could use some packaged snacks, 
such as cookies, raisins, chips, fruit roll-ups or cups. Pray on it and contact us 484-800-6667 or 
email us at AfterSchoolProgram@auc.org. Thank you so much. 
 
ISRAEL TRIP | MAY 6-21, 2022 
Have you ever imagined what it was like for the Apostle Paul to establish churches in 
Macedonia or where was Jesus baptized? If a picture is worth a thousand words, experiencing 
a place is worth a thousand pictures. Consider joining the group heading to Greece and 
Israel.  Brochures are at the Welcome Center in the Foyer or email Ed Lochmoeller at 
edsmail61@gmail.com. 
 
CHRISTMAS MEMORIAL FLOWERS 
It's that time of year again...Christmas Poinsettia Memorials! If you would like to order a 
poinsettia in memory of your loved one this Christmas, you may see Dianna McCollum in the 
Foyer before or after the morning church service on Sundays November 21, 28, & December 
5. 1 plant for 1 memorial is $10.00. You may pay by cash or check. Please make your check 
payable to "Women's Ministry."  Plants will be available for distribution on Sunday, December 
26 after the morning church service. 
 
NURSERY HELP NEEDED 
We are in need of more nursery helpers to serve our families who have young children. If 
you're willing to care for our infants and toddlers occasionally on Sunday mornings (especially 
during Bible School) please contact Brittni Nelson at brittnijnelson@gmail.com or 717-818-
9837.  
 
 

MEN’S MINISTRY 
TUESDAY MORNING BIBLE STUDY  |  6:30-7:30 AM |  CHAPEL 
Our teacher for this week is Sunny King. Coffee is provided. 
 
MAN UP | 9:00-11:00 AM | CHAPEL 
Man Up is a group of men that meet each Saturday morning to discuss various subjects 
relating to sermons, book studies, videos, etc. This month we are studying in the book of 
Ephesians. 
 
WOMEN’S MINISTRY 

ARE YOU PUZZLED?   
AUC is starting a puzzle exchange!  In the lounge there are puzzles if you would like to take or 
exchange a puzzle, put it together, and then return and pick another puzzle.  No need to sign 
anything out or let anyone know.  Any questions call Christine Armentario @ 610-622-2049 
 
STUDENT MINISTRY 
SANTA BOWL | SATURDAY, DECEMBER 4 | 10:00 AM 
Our flag football game is back for our students, grades 6-12 in Providence Park!   
 
CHILDREN’S MINISTRY 
PRIMARY & JUNIOR DEPARTMENT BREAKFAST | SATURDAY DECEMBER 4 | 9:00AM 
The kids from 1st grade to 5th grade & their families will come out eat some pancakes and 
decorate the kid's Bible school classrooms for Christmas. Please join us as we come together 
to celebrate Jesus' birth!   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
FLOWERS IN MEMORY OF  ::  Kristen, Loving Daughter & Sister 
REMEMBERED BY  ::  Barbara, Joel & Bruce Lefferts 
 
FLOWERS IN MEMORY OF  ::  Kristen Lefferts, Good Friend 
REMEMBERED BY  ::  Christine Armentario 
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